
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12 February 2021 

 

Tēnā koutou katoa 

 

The enclosed Mana Ōrite Relationship Agreement was signed on 30 October 2019 by Karen Vercoe, 
Chairperson on behalf of the Data Iwi Leaders Group (Data ILG), and Liz Macpherson, former CE/GS 
on behalf of Stats NZ.  

It is the first agreement of its kind between iwi-Māori and the Crown. It is an agreement that solidifies 
the value we place on our relationship and the role data and statistics play in the growth and 
prosperity of Aotearoa.  

Mana Ōrite determines that respective views be heard, considered, and afforded equal explanatory 
power. This means both parties acknowledge and accept each other’s unique perspectives, knowledge 
systems and world views as being equally valid to decisions made under the relationship. 

Signing of the agreement was the culmination of several years of engagement between Stats NZ and 
the Data ILG, a subgroup of the National Iwi Chairs Forum (NICF), operating as Te Kahui Raraunga 
Charitable Trust. Creating the Mana Ōrite Relationship Agreement was a shared journey where both 
parties sought an authentic and aspirational agreement to honour our unique relationship.  

In recognition that some of the content in the agreement includes mātauranga Māori, gifted to Stats 
NZ by the Data ILG, it is the wish of both the iwi leaders and Stats NZ that others who are interested, 
follow a similar pathway i.e., focus on developing the relationship first – to understand the intentions, 
aspirations and expectations of the parties. 

Please contact either party if you wish to reference, quote, or understand the text of our agreement. 

 

Ngā mihi nui 

 

Karen Vercoe      Mark Sowden 

Chairperson, Data Iwi Leaders Group Chief Executive of Stats NZ and  
Government Chief Data Steward 
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